
My dear Trinity family, 
As I write this pastoral letter, the Carolinas and the Philippines are experiencing the ef-

fects and misery that Hurricane Florence has brought upon them. Let us continue to pray 

and join the many who reach out with their, love, gifts and support. At Trinity we are in-

viting you to support the cause of the Carolinas through the combined efforts of the 

Churches of the Susquehanna Conference of the United Methodist Church.   

It is hard to fathom the depths of sorrow, pain, inconvenience, uncertainty and loss experienced by those whose 

lives are altered dramatically and forever by such natural calamities. On the other hand, we are grateful for the 

commitment of first responders, hospital teams, social action groups and churches who step way out of their 

zones of comfort and even safety to help those in need. Thank you! God bless you! 

On a local note, we are grateful for the blessings we received at our all-church retreat held at the Camp Hill 

United Methodist Church on the 25th of August. I cannot thank God enough for the fantastic work of our retreat 

planning team led by Shirley Sharpe. Thanks for working through every detail so meticulously. We were 

blessed by the excellent ministry of God’s Word by our guest speaker, Tracy Jones. Our young people stirred 

our hearts and vision as they shared from their faith, hearts, and lives in an engaging panel conversation led by 

Haley Warner. The spoken word and choreograph they presented under Rebekah Lando’s guidance was inspir-

ing. Our children had the most amazing time in their session with our team, their in-house workbooks and an 

engrossing story reading time by Tracy Jones.  

Only one thing went beyond our plans that day. The singing time led by Dan, our music man was going well, 

until some of those nuns from a nearby convent whizzed in and stole the show! Can someone tell those “Sister 

Act” conductor, singers, shakers and movers to slow down the next time, please?  

What a neat, fun day it turned out to be for us as a congregation! Thank, you Lord! Thanks to each of you who 

worked behind the scenes to make the day special. Thanks to each of you who prayed and to each of you who 

were able to make it.  

From the 
Pastor’s 

Desk 

Trinity Tidings  

We are His workmanship, created for good works in Christ …  Ephesians 2:10  

… Proclaim the year of the Lord ’s favor.  Luke 4:19  



On our children’s ministry front, Donna Ratulowski 

and our team celebrated Promotion Sunday on Sep-

tember 9th. We wish our students the very best in 

their next steps of walking with Jesus. 

As we move forward we are looking ahead with an-

ticipation to support our youth in their involvement 

in the Apple Festival of New Cumberland (29 Sep-

tember at the Borough Park). We are also looking 

forward to our participation in Vickie’s Angel walk 

(13 October at the Borough Park). We are hoping to 

have a real good number of us participate, pray, 

sponsor walkers or stand at the Trinity sidewalk to 

cheer walkers on that day. This is a precious and im-

portant local cause  that seeks to financially and prac-

tically help families whose lives are altered by can-

cer. We are privileged to have Mickey Minnich, the 

founder of Vickie’s Angel Foundation worship with 

us here at Trinity. Our mission’s coordinator, Carol 

Evertts and our team of volunteers will also be host-

ing a luncheon to support Vickie’s Angel Foundation 

on Sunday, 14 October at Trinity.   

Over the years Mel Eyer has helped us at Trinity to 

support the “Crop Walk” as it engages worldwide in 

the battle against hunger. This year the crop walk is 

scheduled for Sunday, 21 of October. Do participate 

or sponsor a walker. We will also be making efforts to 

connect with community on the evening of the New 

Cumberland Halloween Parade (16 October: Contact 

Kathy Miller/ Carol Wilson for details) and by using 

our parking lot for “Trunk or Treat” (27 October. Con-

tact Carol Crossley/ Michelle Loomis for details)  

In our worship services, we will be engaged in a new 

preaching series titled, “Move”. It will be a series 

that will challenge us to “move on to move out”. I am 

sure you remember what I have repeated often, ‘The 

inward church will be the backward church.’ By con-

trast, ‘the going church will be the growing church’. I am sure you have also heard it said that, “The Church is 

not a museum for saints but a hospital for sinners”. As churches in New Cumberland, can we pray and consider 

how we may be able to do more in helping families hurt by the opioid crisis, special needs, cancer, unemploy-

ment, financial losses and the daily challenges of life?  

As I have shared earlier, we as the United Methodist Church are preparing for a very important special session 

of the General Conference scheduled for February 23-26 in St. Louis, Missouri. “The purpose will be to receive 

and act on a report from the Commission on a Way Forward, based on recommendations of the Council of Bish-

ops. The 32-member commission was authorized by General Conference 2016 and appointed by the Council of 

Bishops to examine paragraphs in the Book of Discipline concerning human sexuality and exploring options to 

strengthen the unity of the church.” I plan to facilitate a holy conferencing time about this matter with you. 

Please await further announcements.  

October 2018 Theme:  

Move!

Scripture 1:  Nehemiah 1: 1-11 

Scripture 2:  Nehemiah 2: 1-10 

Scripture 1: Luke 4: 14-30 

Scripture 2: Luke 10: 25-37  

Scripture 1:  Colossians 3: 18-25 

Scripture 2:  John 2: 1-11 

Scripture 1:  Matthew 25: 31-46 

Scripture 2:  Matthew 28: 16-20  

 

*We welcome Shirley Sharpe to our pulpit on Laity 

Sunday.  Shirley has been a precious blessing to us 

as a diligent Bible teacher and recently as leader of 

our All-church retreat Team. 



I have some good news for you with regard to our prayer, discipleship and missional efforts. We are delighted 

to welcome Rev. Peggy Spengler into our wonderful team of staff. Pastor Peggy comes with 30 years of pasto-

ral ministry experience. The Lord has laid a specific burden in her heart for the people of New Cumberland. We 

are grateful that Peggy will come on board in a part-time role as our Pastor for prayer, discipleship and evange-

lism. She will simultaneously serve in a similar role with Baughman United Methodist Church. We pray that by 

such a partnership we can do even more for the Gospel in our city and beyond. Let us pray for her speedy re-

covery after her upcoming hip replacement surgery. 

Let me close by sharing this moment with you. I was waiting to enter an elevator at a hotel lobby recently when a 

steward from the hotel pointed at Nihal who was seated in the lobby. “That must be your boy, Sir! Anyone can tell!” 

Really? Could someone actually see through to the core of our family commonness? Even with the contrasts of 

my balding head and his flourishing hairstyle? My ‘conventional attire’ and his in-culture haute couture? My 

greying beard and his clean shaven good looks?  

As the elevator doors closed and I was being transported to my choice of level, I wondered, if those who saw 

the way I live, would say to the Heavenly Father, “That must be your boy! Anyone can tell!”  

In partnership for the sake of the Gospel with you,  

Arun Andrews  

Trinity Reaching Out for  STARFISH MINISTRY 

One day, an old man was walking along a beach that was littered with 

thousands of starfish that had been washed ashore by the high tide. As he 

walked he came upon a young boy who was eagerly throwing the star-

fish back into the ocean, one by one.  Puzzled, the man looked at the boy 

and asked what he was doing. Without looking up from his task, the boy 

simply replied, “I’m saving these starfish, Sir”.  The old man chuckled 

aloud, “Son, there are thousands of starfish and only one of you. What 

difference can you make?”  The boy picked up a starfish, gently tossed it into the water and turning to the man, 

said, “I made a difference to that one!” 

The Starfish Ministry was begun by Carol Crossley and her family by simply visiting the street people of Harris-

burg with cold water, snacks, blankets, ground mats and hand warmers.  Many other friends, neighbors and fami-

ly have joined them, including Trinity Church.  Trinity has opted to join in this venture as we go to the streets the 

2nd Sunday of each month to serve homeless men, women and children by directing them to support resources, 

distributing needed items, praying for/with them, and giving the personal touch as a hug or a listening ear.   

Please talk to Carol if you have any questions, suggestions, or would like to join us. 

The annual Church Conference will be held at 

6:30 PM on Monday, October 1st in the Mt. Olivet Room. 

Rev. Barry Robison will chair the meeting. 

All members are invited and encouraged to attend. 



 

Thank you for the many cards, flowers and prayers for 

our mother, Mary Snyder, during her recent hospital 

stay, rehab and move to her present location at her 

daughter’s home in Mechanicsburg.  Special thanks to 

Pastor Andrews, Pastor Peterson, Barbara Zimmerman 

and Dan Stokes for their visits.  They eased the difficult 

times and adjustments for Mother. 

To our Trinity Church family, 

Thank you all so very much for your prayers, cards, 

phone calls and visits.  Also, thanks to Pastor Arun and 

Pastor Peterson for a very nice service for Fred.  A thank 

you to Barbara Z. for her visits.  Your love and support 

means a lot to the family of Fred during this time.  Keep 

us in your prayers, it means so much.   

God Bless you all, 

The family of Fred Bernardo 

You pinned over $1,000 to our Church World Service Blanket on August 19.  By the time our gifts 

were forwarded to Church World Service, you had contributed $1,339. The blankets our money 

will purchase could end up on the other side of the world or somewhere in our own 

state.  Wherever there are people in crisis there will be blankets to provide comfort and 

shelter.  We also received a number of blankets which were delivered to Bethesda Mission.  Thank 

you for your generous support. 

“Thank you all so much for your love and prayers in the 

loss of our son Shepherd. We especially appreciated the 

baby prayer shawl we were given that Shepherd was able 

to be wrapped and laid to rest in. We are blessed by your 

love and support.   

Love,   Andrew and Kim (Ickler) Nichols” 

I want to thank Pastor Andrews, Rev. Peterson and Barbara 

Z. for their visits both before and after my surgery.  Also, 

thanks for prayers from the church family.   

~ JoAnn Frownfelter 

T h a n k  Y o u  f r o m  t h e  W o r s h i p  T e a m   

Thank you to many for your various jobs within the 

church building. What a joy to arrive on a rainy Sunday 

morning and see Jeff Brinton (Umbrella Brigade) with an 

umbrella, welcoming and assisting persons to stay dry as 

they come from their car to the church doors!  

Thank you to new ushers:  Erik Schaeffer, Kurt Schaeffer, 

Rich Jones, and John Williams 

Thank you to Celebrate from Heart and Spirit group: 

Linda Love, Carol Brown and Linda Klitch for their 

service project of replenishing pew racks each week with 

offering envelopes, prayer cards, and electronic giving 

cards. 

There are some small jobs needing someone to do. Might 

that be something YOU could do?  To inquire about the 

job or volunteer, ask Beth Sider at 717-766-0420, or see 

her in person at church services. What a privilege to work 

for the king of Kings! 

I’m so grateful…  for your thoughtfulness, your kindness 

and your generous heart.  Thank you.  Just wanted to 

thank you for the prayers and beautiful cards from 

everyone. ..  Lots of scary things are still going on. That’s 

why I am not at church. But hope to be back soon. 

Please keep the prayers going. ..  I just want my life back.  

God Bless, 

Vicki Thank You 



Operation Christmas Child is a ministry of Samaritan’s Purse.  People from all over the country put gift items 

in shoe boxes, geared to age and gender. After collection at a local drop-off center, these boxes are then 

shipped all over the world to children who are in need. Can you imagine being a child and never having re-

ceived a gift of your own? Think of how you can touch the heart of a child who has had that kind of life…  

Operation Christmas Child has already changed the lives of thousands of children! And we have the po-

tential to reach so many more, making disciples for Jesus Christ, as we have been commissioned.  

With each shoebox that’s delivered, not only does a hurting child receive tangible gifts of thoughtfulness, 

but that child also receives an opportunity to learn about Jesus and His sacrifice for all of us. The boys 

and girls are invited to return to the local distribution church and attend a 12-lesson Bible study, called 

The Greatest Journey.  When the children graduate from the program, they receive a certificate of 

achievement and a Bible in their own language. In many countries, Bibles are rare and these gifts become 

invaluable treasures, not only to the children who receive them but to their whole families. 

Would you like to participate in Operation Christmas Child this year? Collection week is the third 

week in November. Watch for more information in the bulletins. Also, here is an opportunity to 

learn first-hand what it meant to be the recipient of an OCC shoebox:  

Full Circle Speaker from Operation Christmas Child 

Hello! The North Capital Team of Operation Christmas Child is 

happy to announce that we will have a Full Circle Speaker come 

to our area on October 14, 2018.   A Full Circle Speaker is 

a person who received a shoe box as a child and is now telling 

their story of how the power of a simple gift has changed their 

lives.   Alex Nwendigmana is coming to our area.   You will not 

want to miss this special event.   Please see the flyer on the bulle-

tin board.   Join us for a special night on October 14th at 6:30 

PM at Trinity United Methodist Church in Hummelstown, PA. 

Samaritan’s Purse/ 

Operation Christmas Child 



TRINITY YOUTH HIGHLIGHTS 

Heading Back to School & Bringing God with You 

School has officially started back up and our youth are keeping busy 

with their studies, families, church commitments, sports, instruments, 

and dozens of other activities. In a world where everything is compet-

ing for their attention and time, they’re learning how you don’t have to 

choose between God and the things you love to do. The question they’re considering is how to put God at the 

center of every single part of their lives and use the gifts and abilities He has given them to worship Him by liv-

ing life to the full. So, whether it’s on the athletic field, in the worship service, or preparing for an exam, the 

youth are seeking to do their best and to “do it all for the glory of God” (1 Cor. 10:31).  

Representing Trinity at “Impact Rewind” 
At this year’s “Impact Rewind”, youth and adults partici-

pated in creative worship led by Salt ‘n Light Youth Min-

istry as they brought back skits and dances from their 

“Impact” event this summer and challenged the youth to 

be more “open” to God and others with the things they 

carry. It was a beautiful night of spiritual renewal and 

concluded with a difficult charge to the youth to continue 

making God a priority in the midst of the busyness of the 

school year (isn’t this a challenge to all of us??).  

Promotion Sunday, Welcome 6th Graders! 
On September 9th, the youth welcomed five 6th graders into the youth family! We welcomed Mia Fort, Ava Harris, 

Cecil Leppo, Aleah MacMinn, Angel Snyder and Andrew Wickenheiser. It was so encouraging to see all the ener-

gy, time, and wisdom the Sunday School teachers have invested in these young boys and girls throughout the years. 

VICKIE'S ANGEL WALK & LUNCHEON 
Saturday, October 13th & Sunday, October 14th 

Vickie's Angel Foundation has become a "lighthouse of hope" in our eight counties. Vickie's Angel Foundation 

seeks to take the financial stress away from the family, so they can focus on cancer treatments and not finances. 

You can join us as we support Vickie's as a church family and join in the walk as "Trinity Heart and Sole" walk-

ing team and/or attend the Luncheon after the 10:45 am service on October 14th. 100% of walk/luncheon proceeds 

will go directly to local families! You can support by walking, sponsoring another member/youth who is walking, 

sending us off at Boro Park the morning of, holding signs as we pass by Trinity on Bridge Street, enjoying a great 

meal at the luncheon, and by lifting the team and event in your prayers. Please sign up if you plan to attend the 

luncheon.  We hope to see you at the 16th annual Angel Walk through New Cumberland as we walk together as a 

church family to support such an amazing cause!  Contact Carol Evertts / Haley Warner for more info.   

“Don’t give God your excuses. 

Give Him everything you’ve got, 

because He’s the only one 

deserving of all you have.”  

~ Dr. Tony Evans 



Sunday Duties for October 2018 

Duty Oct. 7 Oct. 14 Oct. 21 Oct. 28 

Altar Guild 
Bonnie Minsky 
Jane Gable  

Bonnie Minsky Jean Ruth Jean Ruth 

Liturgist: 
 8:15 

Rev. 
Richard Creamer 

Daryl Potteiger Jed Beshore Mike Schofield 

 10:45 
 

(both services) Ethel Brooks Kathy Miller Karen Bowen 

Children’s Talk 
No 
children’s talk 
(communion) 

Raymond Brooks Faith Sylor Kara Sweger 

Nursery: 
  8:15 

Cathy Baum 
Kathy Karnes 

Joyce Klinger 
Dianne Schofield 

Alexis Kiehl 
Irv Kiehl 

Barb Mickle 
Donna Ratulowski 

  10:45 Sue Butler 
Kathy Miller 

Jane Gable 
Kari McNelis 
Dacey MacMinn 

Jody Wickenheiser 
Betty Caboot 
Kaity Wickenheiser 

Jady Conroy 
Cherice Swick 

Ushers: 
  8:15 
 
 10:45 

 
Ryan Wickenheiser*, Greg Cassimatis, Lori Young, Peddrick Young, Doug Eakin 
 
George Karnes*, Raymond Brooks, Ethel Brooks, Jim Strausbaugh, Melody Oligane 

*denotes head usher 

Coffee 
Fellowship 

Adult Class Youth Group Chancel Choir Adult Class 

Adult SS 
Teacher 

Ron Winter John Mickle George Karnes Grover Herr 

Elective SS 
Teacher 

Betsy Miller George Karnes John Mickle Bob Rosenthal 

Counting Team Kathy Miller and Betty Winter 

NEWS from the CHILDREN’S DEPARTMENT 

The children’s department Promotion Sunday was held Sunday, 

September 9th.  Children promoted to the youth department were:  Mia 

Fort, Aleah MacMinn, Brayden Smith, Angel Snyder, and Andrew 

Wickenheiser.  Children promoted to the 1st to 3rd grade class were:  

Cooper Bailey and Michael Ryan 

Teachers: 

Tiffany Hollinger and Alexis Kiehl - babies thru kindergarten 

Missi St. Cyr and Donna Ratulowski - 1st, 2nd, and 3rd grade 

Sally Keim and Carol Evertts - 4th and 5th grade 

Wilma Rockey - Prayer/Song Leader  

Jocelyn MacMinn - Pianist 

Christmas Pageant 



 MUSIC NOTES FROM DAN 

One of the highlights of summer vacation is the opportunity to experience the body of Christ at worship; I’m 

always energized by the sense that I’m part of the fellowship, even though I don’t know a soul.   I shared this 

experience with my parents  while on our family vacation. 

We arrived 20 minutes before the service and were warmly greeted by the church pianist.  She explained that 

they were a small congregation fighting to stay alive. Those same words were echoed by the church lay leader 

who expressed her personal determination to do everything possible to keep this church from closing. The 

small congregation was pleased to have a visiting pastor leading  that morning. 

At the conclusion of the service, we once again experienced the warmth of those gathered as they insisted we 

join them for coffee in the church basement. As we sat around a single banquet table, (the morning attendance 

was 12) we were surprised to see another table of equal size filled with homemade cookies, breads and a pot 

of mouth watering homemade chicken noodle soup, made by a woman who got up at 5:30 a.m. to prepare this 

gift. We were included in the conversation, generously and thoughtfully, 

a conversation which was gently peppered with memories of congrega-

tional vitality in days gone by. It was a poignant experience sitting at a 

single table in the middle of an aging Fellowship Hall—the remnant of a 

congregation gathered to share an abundance  which could have bright-

ened the lives of so many more people. 

As my parents and I traveled back to our campsite  I was struck by the 

gifts this congregation did have.   They had both a desire and the ability 

to welcome people AND they had fantastic homemade chicken noodle 

soup! I wondered if homemade chicken noodle soup could work the 

same miracle as the loaves and fishes of a child? What if this very sin-

cere congregation were to make chicken noodle soup for folks who simp-

ly need to know that someone cares?  It's easy to be  so consumed with 

anxiety for our institutions that we miss the joy of sharing the love of 

Christ with the gifts at hand !  

When I wrote this 5 years ago for a Presbyterian publication, I had no idea that I would be fortunate to 

serve a congregation with a soup ministry !   Submitting this article with gratitude for Ken Puller, Ste-

ve Frommell and the Soup Fellowship Team as they provide soup and a place of caring fellowship  to 

radiate the power of the Gospel.    

Onward !  

Dan  

NEW CUMBERLAND SOUP FELLOWSHIP 

Trinity will open its doors to the community the first and third Friday night of each month from 5:00-

7:00 pm.  The purpose of the New Cumberland Soup Fellowship is to spread the love of God and His 

works through serving a FREE hot meal of soup to those in need in our community.  If you would like to 

volunteer , a sign up sheet is in the hallway.  Please contact Ken Puller for more information.  He may be 

reached at 717-816-2676 (cell) or 717-932-1419 (home).  



NEW PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 

It’s been awhile since Trinity has published a pictorial 

directory.  Well, the wait is over!  We are partnering 

with Lifetouch for professional photography that will 

connect our families.  Pictures for the new directory 

will be taken on the following days: 

Friday, November 9   2- 8 PM 

Saturday, November 10 10 AM - 5 PM 

Monday, November 11 2 - 8 PM 

Tuesday, November 12 2 - 8 PM 

Wednesday, November 13 2 - 8 PM 

You may schedule your photography session online 

through Trinity’s website or during Sunday mornings 

in Fellowship Hall / Genesis Room.   

Each family will receive a 

COMPLIMENTARY 8X10 

PHOTOGRAPH AND DIRECTORY 

for participating 

SUNNIER SIDE of SIXTY SERVICE 
Tuesday, October 30th at 2:00 PM 

The October Sunnier Side of Sixty service will be held 

on Tuesday afternoon, October 30th.  The theme for 

the service is “Why Reading the Bible Can Make Us 

Wiser”. This continues with the 2018 theme: A jour-

ney for a greater cause – Celebrating the “why?” of 

who we are!  Rev. Peggy Spengler will bring the short 

sermon and the Singing Men from Messiah Village 

will minister in music. The Singing Men is a group of 

approximately 30 men who are directed by Beth Sider 

and Vern Martin. Communion will be served to each 

in the pews and a Fellowship Time will follow, hosted 

by the Trinity Hospitality Team. All are invited to at-

tend, regardless of ones age! 

DOWNTOWN DAILY BREAD 

Downtown Daily Bread serves the hungry and home-

less of Harrisburg, providing a hot lunch, served from 

12:30 to 1:30 PM every day.  Special thanks to Ardith 

McClure for coordinating this ministry over the last 

ten years!  Carol Crossley has agreed to take the lead.  

If you wish to help with this ministry, please contact 

Carol Crossley at 717-379-9030 or email her at 

cacrossley1@gmail.com          

Our “assigned times” are the 1st and 2nd Tuesdays of 

every other month.  Volunteers car pool from the 

church parking lot, leaving at approximately 11:40 

AM and returning by 2:00 PM.  Our next scheduled 

time to serve is Tuesday, November 6 and Tuesday, 

November 13.  There is no heavy lifting required.   

Four to five volunteers are needed each time.   There 

also will be a sign-up sheet available mid-October.   

The King will reply, ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did 

for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of 

mine, you did for me.’   ~Matthew 25:40 

CITRUS SALE 

The Adult Sunday School Class is selling Florida cit-

rus. We have some new items and new packings. Sign-

up sheet in hall across from mailboxes. The sale starts 

October 1st and ends on November 6, 2018. Money 

raised goes into our class church missions. Any ques-

tions, call Barb Mickle at 717-774-5125. Thank you. 

THANKSGIVING TURKEY DINNER 
November 17th at 5pm 

Sponsor a friend and invite them.  An evening of fellow-
ship, Chef Arv’s signature turkey dinner, music and a 
short message.  Contact Carol Evertts for more details.   

ALL SAINTS DAY SERVICES 

On Sunday, November 4, 2018 during our worship 

services, we will be remembering those in our con-

gregation who have gone on to glory in the past year.  

In addition to remembering those who were saints 

from Trinity, we will also be opening up the ability to 

name others who were dear to us and have passed 

since our All Saints service last year (Nov. 5th).  If 

you would like to have someone remembered during 

the service, please contact Sandi Tobias or the church 

office with their name no later than October 21st.  

Sandi can be reached at 717-774-4706 or via email at 

stobi40@comcast.net.  We are also providing you the 

opportunity to donate funds to help with the local 

opioid crisis.  In this manner, not only are we remem-

bering your loved one, but we are also helping our 

community by providing them a chance to see God at 

work first hand.  Checks can be made out to Trinity 

UMC with the notation, “Opioid Crisis Fund”. 

mailto:stobi40@comcast.net
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WORDS OF WELLNESS  

“God has given each of you a gift from His great variety of spiritual 

gifts. Use them well to serve one another.”  ~1 Peter 4:10 

This invitation to serve one another fulfills a divine purpose.  For many, 

it was the care we received in our early years and lessons learned - often 

through Mother’s example- that guides our behavior even now.  

Remember when…after a trying day, we found comfort in Mom’s meals.. 

Our Mission Outreach Meals hope to do the 

same. You may already be preparing for 

those in need and your good works are com-

mendable. This ‘extended’ ministry - M.O.M. 

- provides for our post-surgical, recently-

hospitalized, and those receiving ongoing 

treatment.  If you would like to share your 

culinary gifts, please contact Carol Evertts or me, so that we may coordi-

nate our efforts. Thank you for your willingness to serve.  

~Barbara Z. 

MISSION 

OUTREACH 

MEALS 


